

NORTH CAROLINA
MUSEUM OF HISTORY

A Smithsonian Affiliate

MAILING ADDRESS
5 East Edenton Street
Raleigh, North Carolina
27601-1011

Phone: 919-814-7000 Fax: 919-733-8655 ncmuseumofhistory.org

Kenneth B. Howard DIRECTOR

James E. Huebler Chief financial officer

State of North Carolina
Roy Cooper
GOVERNOR
Mark Robinson
LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

Department of Natural and Cultural Resources

D. Pold Wilson

D. Reid Wilson SECRETARY

Staci Meyer
DEPUTY SECRETARY
ARTS AND ADMINISTRATION







June 14, 2022

Mr. John "Mac" Healy, Chair NC Civil War & Reconstruction History Center Foundation Post Office Box 53865 Fayetteville, NC 28305

Dear Mac:

First, thank you for all that you, Mary Lynn Bryan, and the Board of Directors have done to make the NC Civil War & Reconstruction History Center a reality. It has been a long road since the initial State appropriation in 2006 of \$1,000,000 was awarded in planning monies. As you know, since the beginning the State of North Carolina has been a full partner with the Foundation in the planning and development of the History Center. We are pleased that over that same period the State has invested an additional \$64.6 million in its development as evidence of the State's commitment to the History Center.

As we have communicated many times in the past, once complete, the History Center will become a State Museum in the North Carolina Division of State History Museums. The History Center will replace the current Museum of the Cape Fear which is part of the Division of State History Museums and will be managed and operated consistent with the other State history museums. Once construction is satisfactorily completed, the History Center will be transferred to state ownership and will be operated by staff of the Museum of the Cape Fear along with additional staff members that will be added. The Division of State History Museums is part of the North Carolina Department of Natural and Cultural Resources.

We look forward to completion of the third and final phase of construction and the opening of the new History Center. Thank you to everyone for their continued hard work.

Sincerely,

Kenneth B. Howard

Kennith B. Howard

Director, Division of State History Museums

CC: Darin Waters